Conservation Commission

January 10, 2013

MEETING MINUTES

Present:   Chair Brad Crosby, Warren Lake, Mary Ahlgren and Katy Wells; Alternate.

Open
At 7:01, Chair Crosby recognized a presence of a quorum and appointed Katy Wells as an Alternate and called the meeting to order.

Minutes

Mary Ahlgren made a motion to approve the minutes of December 13, 2012, 2nd by Chair Crosby corrections were made, all were in favor.

Old Business

Chair Crosby acknowledge Rob and Tammy Dion who came to tonight’s meeting.  The Dion’s discussed that they still had an interest in the easement process.  Chair Crosby stated that the offer previously made had been rescinded and that if the Commission was to reconsider the process again with the Dion’s it would start all over as the appraisal is now to old, a new appraisal would be needed.  The Commission paid for the last one, but would not pay for another.  Chair Crosby also reminded that the title issues were what stopped the process and the Dion’s stated that they are still working those issues at this time.  The Dion’s are looking to sell the lots on the real estate market for personal reasons if the Commission is not looking at the easement.  Chair Crosby told the Dion’s that the Commission has moved on to other projects and could not do anything at this time.

Lots for sale

Chair Crosby stated he has no update on the lots for sale. There is no update on any boundary work by Jon Martin. Chair Crosby reported that the Timber Harvest is under way.

Swain Update

Chair Crosby reported that the easement language has finally been accepted at the state level and the request for additional funds has been submitted.  The new amount for the request is $78,500 which is 50% of the new (yellow book) appraisal.  Chair Crosby reported that he thinks that all the paperwork is 99% completed at this time.  All the information for the funding, easement and deed are done.

Earth Day
No update, however Chair Crosby feels this should be addressed at the next meeting.

Field and Forest Trails update

Chair Crosby reported for John Earley that the boy scouts have completed the work on the blue trail, the hiking signs are put up and the plastic boxes are now secured to the kiosks at the trail head.  Scott Auger has done some dirt work as well to provide for hikers to park off road and Scott will do more work to provide for off road parking from Hermit Woods Road.  Chair Crosby stated the yellow trail work is next.

Hopkinson Hill Land

Chair Crosby stated there is no update at this time; he has not heard any word from Bill Cutillo either

New Business
Katy received a membership renewal form via email for the NH Association of Natural Resource Scientists.  Chair Crosby did not recall if we were members.  Katy will email back with questions and bring information to the next meeting.

The members present discussed the membership of the Commission and the three terms expiring this year.  Chair Crosby will contact Wayne and Steve to see if they will continue with the Commission and review this at the next meeting.  Present tonight was interested resident Dot Banks who would like to be appointed if possible. This will be addressed at the next meeting.

Mail and Correspondence

Filed.

Adjourn

At 7:55 pm, Chair Crosby made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Mary Ahlgren all were in favor. 

Respectfully submitted,         

Katy Wells; Alternate member and Secretary

